MINUTES OF THE TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP


ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS



JULY 11, 2001

Chairman A Martel called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.

Present: A Martel, T Scally, L Colvin, J Heizer, D Leys and Alternate P Keelan.


ZA T Eckenberg, Appellants Randy and Kathleen Walker

Absent: V Mouch

Audience: 5

Tony Scally made a motion that the minutes of June 13, 2001 be approved as submitted. Second by Lee Colvin. Motion passed unanimously.

Chairman Martel introduced Appeal 2001-07 to be presented by Randy Walker. This request is for a variance to build a garage building into the front yard set back of his property: Tax ID # 05-14-700-029-00





906 Rose Ct.





Paradise Estates





Kewadin, Mi

Mr. Walker explained the circumstances on his property- a pie shaped lot, where the existing house was built in the center of the lot on a slight ridge. The back and the North side of the lot drop off in a steep slope. On the South side is the septic field and the electrical supply. The garage needs to be placed in the front of the house where they have access that would allow them to back a boat straight into the opening. To locate the garage in this area, a variance is needed to build into the front yard set back. There is some question regarding exactly where the lot lines, and set back line is located. Mr. Walker also states that a shed that is located near the North side lot line will be relocated to the South side of the property.

A Martel asked if the Walkers are the original owners, and when the house was built. Mr. Walker stated that they are the third owners, and the house was built in 1988.

J Heizer questioned ZA Eckenberg re the drawing of the property as to exactly where the front yard set back line is, and how the placement was determined. He states that the 10ft utility easement is included in the front yard set back.

Mr. Walker states that the exact measurement between the edge of the cul de sac and the front of the garage will be 39 ft, therefore he is asking for an 11 ft variance.

T Eckenberg clarifies that the edge of the paved section of the cul de sac is not the lot line. That measurement is obtained by measuring 60 ft from the center of the cul de sac. (60 ft being the radius of the circle and the road right of way). This information is from the amended Plat dated 1973.

T Scally asks the dimensions of the lot and for a clarification of the lines drawn on the Plat that was given to the Board. Considerable discussion followed in an attempt to identify exactly where the garage would sit on the lot. It became apparent that the drawings do not show accurately where the new building would be within the set back.

A letter was read from Mr. Brad Parker, owner of lot #28, immediately North of the Walker property. Mr. Parker has no objection to the granting of a variance into the front yard set back, but does request that the Board consider asking for clarification of the North side lot line of Mr. Walkers lot.

A second communication ( per Phone call to the Secretary) from Walt Satler, of the Paradise Estates Subdivision Assn. Board, asking us to make known to the Walker’s that what ever plan they have for building must also be presented to that Board.

Chairman Martel asks for comments from the audience. Mr. Jerry Lasko asks why the Board needs to grant a variance when the subdivision has it’s own requirements that would allow the garage to be built as planned. Discussion followed re the issue of Township and Subdivision requirements.

T Scally asks the ZA if the existing lot/shed would be considered a non-conforming situation. In the discussion that followed, it was determined that since this shed will be moved, it would not be an issue.

J Heizer asks if the garage building can be built any further back towards the house. Mr. Walker states that he is trying to save the existing rock garden, a line of mature trees behind the house, and a parking spot.

A Martel asks if Mr. Walker can redraw the plan and pin point the location of the garage with the idea that he would ask for the smallest variance possible, and with more precise measurements.

T Scally feels that we don’t have enough information at this time to make a decision- we do not have accurate dimensions.

Chairman Martel closes the public Meeting at 8:15 PM

In the discussion that followed, D Leys states that he spoke with a representative of the Association and he feels that the Association is more concerned with the side yard set back measurement than the front yard set backs.

L Colvin comments that he was unable to locate the location of the garage because there were no measurements provided on the drawing.

A Martel felt that the North lot line needs to be clarified. Discussion followed re locating monuments on the plat for more accurate measuring.

T Scally requests new drawings with accurate measurements so that the Board knows just what has been asked for.

D Leys suggests a continuance to give the Walkers an opportunity to more accurately draw the project and have it ready for the Board for review before the next meeting.

A Martel reviewed the criteria that the Board must satisfy when it makes a decision re the granting of a variance. He refers the Walkers to these conditions as stated in the Application form.

D Leys moved that the Zoning Board of Appeals continue consideration of this Appeal at our next meeting scheduled for August 8, 2001, after the Walkers submit a plan with accurate measurements regarding the location of the proposed garage. The motion was seconded by T Scally, and passed by unanimously by roll call vote. The Walkers have agreed to fax the new drawings to the ZBA prior to the August 8 meeting for their review. These drawings are to show:

· The 50 ft set back line from the front lot line

· The distance from the front of the garage to the lot line

· Measurement from the house to the garage

· Location of the septic/ electric

· Measurement from the North side lot line to the side of the garage

This concluded the discussion re Appeal 2001-07.There was no other New Business to be addressed.

The ZA discussed briefly the progress in the resolution of the signage problems noted in the current Ordinance, and also reported that the Township Planner has been asked to develop language to address these problems in the Zoning Ordinance.

The Secretary passed out information re educational opportunities available over the summer for the members of the Board.

Motion to adjourn by L Colvin, second by T Scally at 8:45 PM passed unanimously.






Joan Heizer, Secretary ZBA

